
Keep Saraland Beautiful Meeting Minutes 
April 8, 2021 

 
Members in attendance: 
Newton Cromer   Janice Harvison 
Basil Smith    Barbara Sharp 
Ron Mitchell    Mildred Blass 
Jeanette Greene   Guest, Beverly Jo Jones 
 
 
President Ron Mitchell called the meeting to order at the Saraland Boat Launch at 12:12pm.  
Basil made a motion to approve the minutes from the March meeting, seconded by Jeanette.  
Newton gave a report on the boat launch area, including its recent updates and planned 
improvements.   
Newton made a motion to pay the dues to the Saraland Chamber of Commerce and Basil 
seconded.  Motion passed. 
Newton made a motion to pay for event insurance for the Clean Sweep this weekend, and 
Basil seconded.  Motion passed.  There was discussion of the details of this event planned for 
Saturday.   
Janice made a motion to pay the Civic Forum annual dues of $25 plus $20 for door prizes for 
the Citizen of the Year Banquet.  Newton seconded. Motion passed.  
Ron has the new KSB banner purchased from Explosive Signs. 
It was noted that the Ministerial Association is willing to help with cleanup of elderly’s 
people’s yards.  There will be a fall community outreach at the new splash pad. 
Barbara reported the new Yard of the Month is the home of Ann and Jim Williams, located at 
7864 Walnut Ridge Court. 
A motion was made by Janice and seconded by Mildred to begin a Business Yard of the Month 
that would apply to restaurants, churches, or any other business.  The motion passed.  Barbara 
will take on this task.  It is noted she currently spends approximately 3 to 5 hours a month on 
the Yard of the Month program. 
Dr. Rubenstein stopped by and gave an update on Covid levels in the county. 
Mildred made a motion to adjourn with a second from Basil.  Motion passed. 


